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The Kimberlin 
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Dear Church Family, 

 One of the greatest ways that we can minister and serve is by praying for one another.  We obviously do this in person, 

during Worship, and on Wednesday evenings.  And, over the years we have come up with ways of sharing concerns throughout 

the week.  How many of you remember the phone prayer chain calls?  As technology advanced, we went to email notifications 

and today we do this by texting. 

 We take this mode of informing for granted, but I thought that I would take this opportunity to explain a few of the 

nuts and the bolts of the system. 

 Now, there are programs that you can buy and use to send out group prayer texts, but these are expensive.  Instead, 

Pastor Tyler and I just use the texting on our personal cell phones to make this happen.  Overall, this works very well, but there 

are some limitations with the system. 

 First, when you send your prayer concerns, we send them out to over one-hundred cell numbers (praise God we have 

that many people who want to pray for others!).  This is quite manageable by copying and pasting.  The downside to sending 

out that many is that they can be read as potential spam.  The more phones they are sent to, the more likely they will be marked 

as spam.  To get around this we do not send a text once, but we use groups of smaller numbers to send them out.  I presently 

send out texts to ten different groups. 

 Due to this it can take a couple of minutes to send out texts.  Also, I might be in the middle of something when you 

text.  Perhaps I am driving down the road, or visiting with someone in the hospital (humorously, while typing this I received a 

prayer text, so I stopped typing to send it out).  Give me an hour to send out your text, I promise I will pray and send; if it takes 

longer, you are welcome to check in with me. 

 Remember that everyone is part of a group.  If you respond by asking a question of the person who sent the prayer 

concern, unless they are a part of your group, they will not see your comment.  It is best to just send that individual a text 

directly. 

 I frequently edit people’s texts.  Please don’t take this personally, but they cannot be too long, or they will be marked 

as spam and cause problems with sending out. 

 Also, please be aware of the time that you are sending your text.  With various bedtimes for different people, I only do 

texts between the hours of 8 a.m. and 9 p.m.  Believe it or not, I have received texts on Sunday morning during Worship (I 

leave my cell phone on my desk during Worship; I remember one time that I did not see the text for about two hours because I 

had a meeting and folks who needed to talk).  Not fussing, I am just asking you to be aware. 

 We are always happy to add more people to our prayer chain system.  If you are not presently a part of this ministry, 

please let us know and we will be happy to add you.  I don’t mind adding more groups! 

 Thank you for taking James’ admonition to pray for one another seriously.  May we continue to be faithful in 

approaching the Lord’s throne of grace!  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

With Love for You All, 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Pastor Tim 
 

 

Therefore, confess your sins to one another and pray for one another, that you 

may be healed. The prayer of a righteous person has great power as it is working. 

James 5:16. 

 



2024 HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES  
& Graduation Parties, where known 

 

Emily Amos: Grace Christian Academy 
(Party at KCBC on May 25th from 2-5 PM) 

Brayden Furnish: Austin High School 
Peyton Sebastian: Scottsburg High School 

(Party at Mi Cafecito on June 2, 782 White St., Scottsburg,  
3-5 PM w/Sydney Mayer) 

Nick Bautista: Home Schooled Graduate 
Kora Johns: Tell City High School 

(Party at The Hall in 331 Main St., Tell City, IN, 6-8 PM)  

FUTURE EVENTS 
 

6/01 175th Anniversary Fishing Tourney 2-4PM 
 Place to be announced at a later date 

175th Anniversary Church Picnic in the FLC, 
4:30-6:30 PM 
175th Anniversary Hymn Sing in the 
Sanctuary, 6:30-8 PM 

6/04 Zoom Mtg. for Youth Leaders, 7 PM 
6/05 Family Meal, 5:30 PM 

Adult Bible Study, 4:12 Youth, Kingdom 
Kids, 6:30 PM 

6/8-9 4:12 Youth Lock-in, 3 PM-12 PM 
6/09 Youth/Promotion Sunday 
6/09 Deacon’s Mtg., 11:45 a.m. 
6/9-14 Junior Camp at SEBYC in Westport 
6/11 Red Cross Blood Drive in FLC, 1-6 PM 
6/12 Family Meal, 5:30 PM 

Business Meeting, 4:12 Youth, Kingdom 
Kids, 6:30 PM 

6/13 CCA Pastor’s Mtg. at Denny’s, 8:30 a.m. 
6/15 Shared Blessings, 10 a.m.-2 PM 
6/15 Old Settlers’ Parade in Lexington, 11 a.m. 
6/16 Trustee’s meeting, 11:45 a.m. 
6/16-21   Senior Camp at SEBYC in Westport 
6/19 Family Meal, 5:30 PM 

Adult Bible Study, 4:12 Youth, Kingdom 
Kids, 6:30 PM 

6/21-22   Mayberry Days in Scottsburg 
  6/25 July newsletter articles due 
  6/26 Family Meal, 5:30 PM 

6/26 Prayer Service for the 
Mission Trip, 6:30 PM 

    6/29 4:12 Youth & Leaders leave 
for their Mission Trip to 
Rainbow Acres. Will return 
on July 6th  

         6/30 FLC in use, 1-4 PM 
  Malina Jeffries 

6/30 Scott County Fair 
Parade, 3 PM 
   

    
  

 
 
 
 
    

     April was a very busy month for our 4:12 Youth! We had 
Gatherings, a work day at camp and a work day cleaning up 
our local parks! We are excited for May! In addition to 
Sunday Mornings, Wednesday evenings and our Mondays 
at Warriors Den, here’s everything happening in the month 
of May: 

5th- Church-wide Highway Cleanup  
15th- High School Small Group  
22nd- High School Small Group  

 

     We’re excited to be gearing up for summer camp season 
as well! Our 4:12 Youth stay busy! Here’s an update on this 
summer’s mission trip to Rainbow Acres in Camp Verde, AZ: 
 

Our flights are reserved and our vans are rented. As with 
everything, the prices of things have increased since the 
last trip but we’re trusting that God will provide the extra 
funds to make this trip a success. We’re currently just 
under ¾ of the way to our fundraising goal. We’re very 
excited for this trip to see how God moves in the lives of 
the teens and the ranchers as we serve them.  
 

Blessings, 
Pastor Tyler and Leah 
 

1 Timothy 4:12 
 

Don’t let anyone look down on 

you because you are young, but 

set an example for the believers 

in speech, in life, in love, in 

faith and in purity. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Something Beautiful, something good. Here we are entering into 
May already. Is it me or is this year just flying by. As I was coming 
down my driveway the other day, I couldn't help but see the 
beauty that this time of year brings. Along my drive there are two 
beautiful lilac bushes and I have driven by them hundreds of 
times, yet this time as I drove by, I was drawn to their 
breathtaking beauty as their buds had burst into the most 
gorgeous purple. Looking at this I thought about how just a few 
months ago these same bushes were so ugly. They were brown 
and barren and almost unnoticeable as they blended in with the 
taller and more dominant trees around them. It seemed like they 
were just a waste of space as old man winter had its grip on them. 
Yet as time wore on and the days got longer you could see tiny 
buds of life start to sprout until eventually, they burst into the 
brilliantly breathtaking trees that I was amazed at on the way 
home. You know at one point our life was like that. We were 
under the grip of old sulfur breath, and we were blended in with 
the more dominant and shiny things of the world until we felt 
worthless. Yet at some point we came in contact with the light 
and a little bud began to sprout, and as we walked in the light 
supplied by the Son, we became glorious creatures in God's sight. 
Just like the song continues to say, all I had to offer him was 
brokenness and strife, yet he made something beautiful of my 
life. Praise God for the beauty he can find in all of us if we just let 
him.                                                                                 Perry Stainbrook 

***************************************************** 

SPRING SINGSPIRATION 
 

On Sunday, May 19th the Coffee Creek Association will hold it’s 
annual Spring Singspiration at Kimberlin Creek Baptist Church at 6 PM. 

All churches in the association are asked to bring special music. 
Everyone is invited to attend. At this event we also are sponsoring the 

Southeastern Baptist Youth Camp. Below is a list of items they are 
needing for the summer camp season. Please bring some of the items or 

money for the offering that will be taken for the camp that night also. 
We will need finger foods and drinks for the fellowship following 

the program. 
 

CAMP NEEDS 
 

 Paper Towels   Gold Fish Crackers 
 Paper Plates   Rice Krispy Treats 
 Paper Bowls   Fruit Snacks 
 Sugar    Bottled Water 
 Flour    Capri Sun type juice pouches 
 Lemonade Mix   Little Debbie Snacks 
 Gallon Ziploc Bags  Trash Bags-13 & 60 gallon 
 Toilet Bowl Cleaner  Batteries (AA & AAA) 
 Floor & Glass Cleaner  Post It Notes 

Stuff on Amazon Wishlist: sbycamp.com/wishlist 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Senior Pastor . . . . . .  Rev. Timothy Mohon 

Cell Phone:   812-722-7612 

timohon@yahoo.com 

Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs. 9 a.m.-12 p.m. 

Youth Pastor . . . . . . . . . . Pastor Tyler Griffin 

Cell Phone:  812-595-3278 

tylergriffin674@gmail.com 

Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Judy Peacock 

Cell Phone: 812-595-1839 

Newsletter Editor . . . . . . . . . Judy Peacock 

judy_peacock@yahoo.com 

Deacons Chair . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jeff Riley 

Cell Phone: 502-472-3939 

Trustees Chair. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jim Fields 

Cell Phone: 812-820-5702 

CoMBaT Chair . . . . . . . . . . . . . Mickey Hall 

Cell Phone: 812-820-6232 

S.S. Superintendent . . . . . . . . . . Sherri Joyce 

Cell Phone: 812-820-3796 

Children Chair. . . . . . . . . . . . Angie Avendano 

Cell Phone: 812-207-3262 
***************************************************** 

Church Office . . . . . . . . (812) 889-2428 

Website address for the church 

www.kimberlincreek.com 

Email address for the church 

kimberlincreek@outlook.com 

Mailing Address: 

4756 E. St. Rd. 356, Scottsburg, IN 47170 

Church Secretary Office Hours: 

Tues., Thurs., Fri. 10 a.m.-3 p.m.:  

times do vary 
***************************************************** 

STEWARDSHIP & ATTENDANCE 
  

  

 

     SS  MW          OFFERING   
 

   

     Mar. 31         37          135            $    3,350.00    
     Apr.   7          36          101            $    2,800.00    

     Apr. 14         39           135            $    3,200.00 

     Apr. 21         39           131       $    2,100.00       

 

    

     4 Wk. Total Received                 $ 11,450.00   

     4 Wk. Total Needed                    $ 15,972.00 

     5 Wk. Rec. Last Month               $ 17,900.00 
  

 

  

     2023-2024 YTD needed:        $135,797.00 

     2023-2024 received:                $110,750.00 
          (September 1, 2023-April 21, 2024) 
 

**************************************************** 

 

 

 
 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT ATTENDANCE 
  

         Mar./Apr.               27     03     10     24          

         Meal                     24     25     33     28          

         Adult Bible Study      11     13     16     21                   

         4:12 Youth     13     10      10       9      

         Kingdom Kids             11     17     16     15      

         Totals                 35     40     42     45       
    

                       Avgs:   Meal - 28    ABS - 15    Youth – 11 

        KKids – 15     Total – 41 

 

mailto:judy_peacock@yahoo.com
http://www.kimberlincreek.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

1 Chris & Malina Jeffries, 1998 
3 Samantha Kelley, Barb Roth, 

Zachrey McNeely 
4 Marvin McClellan 
5 Gloria Gibson 
8 Colt Howard 
9 Nellie Moore, Eian Brown 

13   Michael Bautista 
15   Amanda Jackson 
16   Karen West  
17   Tiffany Stone 
18   Jeff & Angie Riley, 1996 
18   Trenton Jeffries, Kelly Barnes,  
   Vincent Spicer 
19   Tyler Griffin, Sam Beverly 
20   JoAn Azure, Olivia Spellman,      

  Erica Mattingly 
21   Lawrence Parks, Taylor West 
22   Jeff & Amanda Jackson, 2010 
23   Gabrielle Hubbard 
24   Mike & Megan Gregg, 2008 
25   Ron & Becky Robertson, 1984 
26   Taylor Griffin, Kelsea Hall 
28   Becki Hall 
29   Bobby & Barb Deal, 1970 
31   Tyler & Leah Griffin, 2014 
 

 

 
 

 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD MONTHLY DONATIONS 

NEEDED FOR AT LEAST 150 SHOE BOXES 
 

MAY:              750 SMALL TOYS             JUNE:        1800 PENCILS & 750 PENS         
JULY:          150 BIG PENCIL SHARPENERS & 150 BIG ERASERS       
AUGUST:       1800 SMALL ERASERS & 150 CRAYONS (24 COUNT)  
SEPTEMBER: 150 COLORED PENCILS & 150 GLUE STICKS  
OCTOBER:     SCHOOL SUPPLIES (ANY OF THE BELOW) 
NOVEMBER: 150 SMALL PAPER TABLETS   DECEMBER:      750 SMALL TOYS    
JANUARY:     300 COMBS/300 WASHCLOTHS    FEBRUARY: 300 TOOTHBRUSHES           
MARCH:        150 IVORY SOAP     APRIL:               150 ACTIVITY BOOKS           
 

 Items may be brought during the month listed or anytime you have 
something available. They can be put in the box under the communion table in 
the sanctuary. 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Church Family,  
We want to thank you so much for your Yard Sale donations. We know that every 
penny we made was a blessing from God. When we work together, we are making  
a difference for the Kingdom of God.  
 

May is a busy month for Kingdom Kids, on Friday, May 3rd we will have our Annual 
Spring Lock-in. If your child(ren) needs another permission slip, please let us know. 
Our menu for our Lock-in is a nacho bar. We will tie dye our new Kingdom Kid's  
t-shirts, hangout and play with our friends, make a craft, and a couple of other 
surprises. Our movie has yet to be determined. As a reminder we'll start at 6 pm 
and pickup on Saturday morning is at 9 am. 
 

We are halfway way through our "Lord's Prayer" 6-week study. Our kids are doing 
an AMAZING job memorizing the KJV of the Lord's Prayer! We can see so much 
spiritual growth happening in our kids during our classroom discussions. So many  
of them understand the fact that we want a relationship with our Lord and Savior 
rather than saying we're part of religious group. 
 
Thank you again for your continued prayers, love, support and donations. 
Your support is making the Kingdom of God grow by leaps and bounds. As a 
reminder if you have any questions or concerns please reach out to us. 
 
God's blessings and love, 
 
Ms. Angie A., Ms. Malina and Ms. Rita  

 

Thank you again for your continued 
prayers, love, support and donations. Your 
support is making the Kingdom of God 
grow by leaps and bounds. As a reminder if 
you have any questions or concerns, please 
reach out to us. 
 

God's blessings and love, 
 

Ms. Angie A., Ms. Malina and Ms. Rita  

 
 

TODAY I WILL CHOOSE TO BE HAPPY: 
 

WITHIN MOMENTS OF AWAKENING  I WILL LAUGH  
FOR 7 SECONDS AND THROUGHOUT THE DAY I WILL SMILE  

AT EVERYONE I MEET. 

 

 

Mark 10:14-15 
When Jesus saw this, he was indignant. He said to them, “Let 

the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the 
kingdom of God belongs to such as these. I tell you the truth, 
anyone who will not receive the kingdom of God like a little 

child will never enter it.  

 
 


